Minutes of Elmsted Parish Council Meeting 
held in the Village Hall on Tuesday, 2nd March 2010
Present
Cllr Browning in the Chair


Cllr Argar

Cllr Castle




Cllr Browning
Cllr Fox




Cllr Francesconi
There was one member of the public in attendance.

Apologies for absence: There were no apologies were received.

There were no declarations of interest 
Minutes of the last meeting were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

A letter had been received from Mrs Thrupp thanking Elmsted Parish Council for the donation made to the Vanessa Grant Trust in memory of Will Thrupp.  

Mr and Mrs Phipps are waiting for the weather to improve before they paint the finger post.
Correspondence
The Clerk asked whether the Parish Council were prepared to be joint signatories with Hastingleigh Parish Council on an account that has money in it for the War Memorial upkeep.  It was agreed that the Chairman of Elmsted Parish Council will be the signatory.
Financial Statement was approved.

Planning
There had been two planning applications, Orchard Cottage, the Council had no objections to this and the erection of a garage/store following the demolition of the existing barn at Little Holt Farm.  Following some discussion it was agreed that the Council had no objections.
Public Participation

The public expressed concern over the amount of pot holes on the roads.  The Clerk agreed to report the pot holes on Dean Hill again.
Any Other Business

The byway from Glory Lane to Whatsole Street was discussed, the application to have this closed to off-road vehicles is with Ed Denne.
The Neighbourhood Watch co-ordinator for the village hall area of Elmsted has changed and it was noted that the Neighbourhood Watch Area sign in Evington was missing.  Cllr Argar is to try and source one and the Parish Council agreed they would pay for this.

The next meeting was confirmed as Tuesday, 4th May 2010.

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 8.08 PM.

